
Presbytery Meeting Highlights
The Boise Presbytery held its November 4, 2023, stated meeting at All
Saints Episcopal Church, Boisel, and by Zoom, focused on healing
ministries.

Breaking Down Walls After checking in and grabbing
coffee, attendees at Saturday’s Presbytery
meeting toured the Marie Blanchard Friendship
Clinic. This free clinic offers healing ministry to
people who cannot otherwise afford
healthcare. Housed in All Saints Episcopal
Church, the clinic opened its door 19 years
ago, with the vision of member and retired
nurse Marie Blanchard. Now 98 years old,

Marie Blanchard continues to serve on the board of the clinic. Yvonna
Rowett (Interim Exec. Dir.) and Rev. Joseph Farnes (Rector and
Ecumenical & Interreligious Officer for the Episcopal Diocese of ID)
spoke to us about the mission of the clinic, its ongoing collaboration with
the congregation and diocese, and the need for volunteers and donors.
Learn more about the clinic at www.friendshipclinic.com

Matthew 25 calls us to visit and care for the sick. How might the
Friendship Clinic be an inspiration for you or your congregation?

Synod of the Pacific Executive Nancy Martin Vincent joined us to share
highlights of our connected ministry. She urged the use of Synod grants
for congregations and other related ministries, especially the Hilda B.
Thompson Medical Grant, which has now been expanded to address
hunger and clothing needs in the spirit of Matthew 25. Grant criteria and
applications are at www.synodpacific.org.

Actions Taken Noting that we have work to do in the coming
years to balance our budget, the Presbytery approved the 2024 budget. It
includes congregational grants totaling 11,020, support for our collective
ministries as the Presbytery, and Camp Sawtooth support that we share
with Kendall Presbytery.

During the Financial M’gmt Committee report,
Andrew Kukla expressed gratitude to Ron Abbott,
our Presbytery Treasurer who is completing his
second term this year. Andrew noted that an abacus
is on its way to Ron, along with a more substantial
token of our deep appreciation for his service.
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We approved a new 12-week family leave policy applicable to installed
pastors and recommended for all. The Presbytery considered a draft of a
new dissolution policy, but referred it back to COM for further review.

The Presbytery also:

● set 2024 meeting dates for February 10, May 9, August 8, and
November 2;

● approved a Facility Use Agreement for Covenant
● granted a waiver on elder & deacon term limits for King Hill and

Weiser churches
● began the transfer of Rev. Paul Phillips to National Capital

Presbytery
● approved a Family Ministry staff position at First (Boise)
● elected officers, trustees, & committee members

The Synod Transitions Task Force led a “Yes, and...” exercise for table
conversation on two questions: how could the Presbytery be a catalyst
for connection; and what could we do with Eastern Oregon & Kendall
Presbytery as intentional ministry partners.

Worship Continuing our theme of healing ministry, we worshiped
together, recalling stories of Jesus’ healing miracles, offering prayers for
those who are sick and those who have passed from this life, and
anointing with oil.

Many thanks to our hosts at All Saints and to Covenant Presbyterian
Church who arranged for lunch and our morning hospitality!

Rachel Yates
Transitional Presbyter/Stated Clerk
303-809-2626
boiseinterimexec@gmail.com
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